BENTLEYVILLE BOROUGH MINUTES
REGULAR MEETING

Tuesday, September 2, 2014 
7:00 pm at the Bentleyville Municipal Complex

The meeting was called to order at 7:00PM by Council President Stan Glowaski with the Pledge Allegiance.  Roll was called by the Borough Secretary.  Councillors Roy Larimer, Bill Jobes, Gary Damich, Stan Glowaski, Bob Paul, and Tim Jansante were all present.  Shannon Watson was absent.  Also present were Mayor Tom Brown and Solicitor Dennis Makel.
Business from the floor:  
Police Chief Rich Young gave a report detailing the police activity in the borough for the previous month.  Mayor Tom Brown said that in the future Chief Young could submit a written report and would not need to appear in person.

There was no more business from the floor.
It was moved by Tim Jansante and seconded by Bill Jobes to approve the minutes of the Regular meeting on August 5, 2014.  All were in favor.
It was moved by Roy Larimer and seconded by Gary Damich to approve the minutes of the reconvened meeting on August 20, 2014.  All were in favor.
It was moved by Bob Paul and seconded by Tim Jansante to approve the Treasurer’s Financial Report for the period ending July 31, 2014.  All were in favor. 
It was moved by Bill Jobes and seconded by Bob Paul to adjourn to an Executive Session at 7:06PM.  All were in favor.
The meeting reconvened at 7:25 pm.
Unfinished Business:
The Solicitor reported that Charleroi Federal General Obligation Note should be completed by the next meeting.
Stan Glowaski read the report by Rich Rush of Widmer Engineer regarding 917 in front of 117 Main Street.  Mr. Rush did note a storm water problem on 917 but could not conclude that that storm water caused the damage to 117 Main Street.  It was moved by Bill Jobes, seconded by Gary Damich and all were in favor of authorizing the solicitor to send a letter to Penn Dot on behalf of the Borough regarding the storm water issue and also to Mr. Solomon offering him the same agreement as the Borough extended to Phive Starr Properties in terms and conditions.
It was recommended that the road committee, the Police Chief and the road crew review the perspective Parking Ordinance and come to council with recommendations before the next meeting.  Gary Damich and Bob Paul volunteered to look at the streets in the borough to decide what should and shouldn’t be included in the ordinance.
It was moved by Tim Jansante and seconded by Gary Damich to adopt the Standard Operating Procedures Police handbook.  All were in favor.  
It was moved by Stan Glowaski and seconded by Roy Larimer to adopt the Jake Brake/Air Brakes Ordinance.  All were in favor. The secretary was directed to consult the Penn Dot publication for posting of the roads in the Borough.
Borough Council reviewed the PMRS checklist for the police cash balance pension plan.  It was moved by Gary Damich and seconded by Bob Paul to complete the checklist as follows:

a) Probation 90 days
b) Superannuation 62 and 20 years

c) Early Retirement 52 and 10 years

d) Compensation, based on Salary

e) Vesting in 10 years

f) Municipality shall contribute 2 units to the Police Pension Plan
g) Member should be able to contribute up to 20%

All were in favor.

Council discussed whether or not the Custodian should be allowed to enter offices without employees present.  Council was in agreement and the solicitor recommended that the custodian should not be allowed to have access to the business offices without supervision.  Solicitor Makel was directed to contact Justena Kinney to discuss the situation with her.
Other Unfinished Business
New Business:
It was moved by Tim Jansante and seconded by Roy Larimer to enter into an agreement for the Street Lights that Penn Dot will be installing on Pittsburgh Road.  All were in favor.
It was moved by Bill Jobes and seconded by Tim Jansante and all were in favor of entering into Sidewalk Maintenance agreement with Penn Dot.  
Rostraver West Newton Emergency Services expressed an interest in providing 911 services to Bentleyville Borough.  The borough thanks them for their interest.  All of council is happy with the job that Fort Cherry Ambulance is performing.  No action will be taken at this time.
HMT issued an occupancy permit for 129 Bertram Avenue.  A motion to remove 129 Bertram from the list of condemned properties due to the satisfactory completion of agreement between Bentleyville Borough and Ms. Windham was made by Gary Damich and seconded by Bill Jobes.  All were in favor.

Zoning report was reviewed by council.  Bill Jobes requested a notice of violation be given to the property owner at 110 Cramer Avenue to have grass cut.  Ms. Pigeon made the same request regarding 200 Monongahela Street.
Technology Policies and Procedures

i. Email use policy, 
ii. Incident report form,  
iii. Internet usage.   It was suggested by Tim Jansante that the policy should read that internet traffic should be monitored and or blocked upon reasonable suspicion of an internal IT security incident which would come from a credible source that would have first hand knowledge of it.  The mayor would decide if the police email should be monitored.
iv. Mobile device policy

v. Password policy, should remain a policy.  This should be computer password Bill Jobes is to provide the solicitor with language regarding this.
vi. Back up policy

The secretary was directed to forward suggestions of changes to solicitor Makel who would work on this for the next meeting.

Bill Jobes is going to be working on the bentleyvilleborough.com email addresses over the next weekend.

· Other new business
Gary Damich wants to get a bid on repairing certain sidewalks on Main Street.  The appropriate way to handle it is to get an estimate on repair.  Then send a notice to the property owners.
Secretary’s Report:

Bentleyville Volunteer Fire Department, received certification as a Participating Department of the PA Fire Service Certification Program

The Borough received thank you for adding the zoning map and book to the website

The Borough received thank you from the Vrabel and Wilson families.

The Borough received thank you from Midget Cheerleading for allowing them to practice at Richardson Park
Recreation Board Report :  None
Solicitor’s Report:  None
Mayor’s Report: 
He received a letter from Frank Puskarich requesting the Boroughs approval for a donation of a firearm for the police department.  Gary Damich questioned whether the Borough would maintain an inventory of equipment owned by the police department.  

The mayor asked if council would entertain the idea of donating to the Halloween Parade.  Dennis Makel said that he would make a donation to the Parade Fund.  It was moved by Tim Jansante and seconded by Bill Jobes to donate $1000.00 to the Halloween Parade.  All were in favor.
Committee Reports:

Building & Borough Properties – Stan Glowaski, Chair  Stan suggested that the creek be dredged under the lower bridge.

Technology Committee – Bill Jobes, Chair  


Streets & Bridges – Robert Paul, Chair: Carmine and Lyon Street will be paved by the Borough Employees.

Police & Lights – Roy Larimer, Chair: Increase in parking meter fines to $77.87

Health & Sanitation – Shannon Watson, Chair:  None

Redevelopment – Gary Damich, Chair.  Houses that were earmarked for demolition should be coming down this month.

Finance & Purchases – Tim Jansante, Chair
Other Business:

Sam Vargo, Animal Control.  Every
It was moved by Roy Larimer and seconded by Bill Jobes to pay the bills, all were in favor.
It was moved by Tim Jansante and seconded by Bob Paul to accept the receipts, all were in favor.
It was moved by Bill Jobes and seconded by Gary Damich to adjourn, all were in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:20pm.
Respectfully Submitted,

______________________

Kimberly G. Sacco
PAGE  


Page 1 of 3

